WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

MINUTES OF 8/10/2011 MEETING

Aviation Corp Meeting

Location: Bob Pustell’s 
Attendees: 

_x_Ted Roberts
_x_Bob Pustell

_x_Dwight Allenson

_x_Steve Moore

__Dave Adams

_x_Barbara Clifford
_x_Nancy Drach
_x_Nick Ananina

_x_Tom Gill (ex officio)
Guests:, Dave Swift, Glenn Mori
Meeting start time: 7:00 pm

Meeting end time:   8:35 pm
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the May 11, 2011 meeting were approved with one minor change

Treasurer’s report

Outstanding accounts: 11,254.00, 1,000.00 from past year ( 3 total accounts) 3 > 90 days

Checking balance:     965.00

Savings balance:  109,746.00

80% paid up, 79% last year.

· Small claims paperwork is ready to go on one property, and it appears that a second will be necessary.

· The Nature Conservancy sent a thank-you note.

· The Treasurers report was accepted as presented.

Old Business

· Runway and Taxiway maintenance plan

· No more applications will be done this summer, due to lack of rain.

· PH has moved from 6.4 to 5.7.

· Steve recommends fertilizing and liming this fall, it, appears that it will fit within the budget. A final concept will be recommended at the next meeting.

· Steve is also interested in aerating the runway, and using granular lime.  He will investigate and report back.

· Taxiways will be fertilized this fall.  They will not be limed.

· Glenn commented that Hampton had a large Aerator. Steve will connect to see about availability. 

· Steve commented that organic compost seems to be the state of the art, and can potentially eliminate fertilizer and lime. This may be a long-term solution to future chemical restrictions.

· Glenn commented to be cautious about plowing when runway is soft.  There will be pressure to plow, when it should not be.  Board will focus on taking monitoring this issue.

· New runway sign

· Installed.  Project complete.

· Moving Windsock

· Nature Conservancy will likely allow removal of trees, and may actually remove the trees.

· Dave Swift research: Steel pole, hinged at bottom, 20’ tall, orange and white striped epoxy paint, lightable. $800.00 + 250 shipping.  Existing sock can be used. Dave recommended an internally lighted sock. Replacement frames range from 450.00 to 750.00.  Waiting for electrical quote.

· It is possible that the windsock will be moved this year.

· Discuss with Glenn deferring some maintenance to preserve funds for possible plowing overrun, also extra work (if any) & new plow guy.

· Only expense has been mowing.  

· No projects are currently planned.

· Key issue is to keep the drains open.

· Email notice and Website posting about standard patterns and calls.

· Bob drafted a proposed statement for review.

· Draft will be circulated electronically for comment.

Public input: 
· Glen Mori – Should WSV be monitoring faucet water, and establish a baseline?

· Glenn Mason said water is approximately 25 feet deep.

· Glen will consider testing water.

· Bob will approach local water testing company for testing information.

· Dave Swift commented that while he is on the record with raising the issues about standard patterns and calls, he has not singled out anyone by name.

New business: 

· None

Public input:  None

Other Business:

· Next meeting: September 14h at Bob Pustell’s at 6:30, Aviation first.

· A charter operation flying a twin engine Navaho dropped someone off, again.  He is flying in and out fast and low, and is not using the radio, and is causing safety concerns.
Tom Gill, Secretary

